Board of Selectmen Minutes

November 16, 2009

Board of Selectmen Meeting

Minutes
Date:  Monday, November 16, 2009
Time:  
7:30 p.m.

Members present:  Peter McMurray, Dan Meunier and Joe Casey
Board of Selectmen attended Regional School District meeting to select At-Large member on the School Committee for appointment to serve the remainder of the term of Tamara LeClerc who has resigned.
Arnie Silva, NMRSC Chair opened the meeting and reviewed the selection process specified in the most recent amendment of the District Charter.

The four candidates were introduced and given an opportunity to address the selection committee comprised of three members of the Boards of Selectmen from the district towns of Ashby, Pepperell and Townsend; and the remaining members of the North Middlesex Regional School Committee. After all candidates had addressed the Selection Committee, various members of the Selection Committee posed questions to each candidate, individually.

Paper ballots were signed and submitted by each member of the Selection Committee naming their choice. Since no candidate received a majority of the seventeen votes cast, according to the rules cited by the Chair in his introduction, a second ballot was held to choose among the top two candidates on the first ballot. On the second ballot, Ms Randi Rush, of Townsend, was elected to serve the remainder of Ms LeClerc’s term.

In other matters, members  of the BOS from Pepperell through their Chair requested that the School Committee prepare a budget for the next fiscal cycle that would reduce the assessment to the Town of Pepperell by $400,000 cited the fact that economic pressures had placed their town in a position of  having to eliminate essential services within their community.

Dr. Marshall, Superintendent for the District, indicated that such a reduction would require a total reduction in the district budget of approximately $3,000,000 for the next fiscal year. She also indicated that because of the Governor’s recent cuts in the state budget that the District was facing a reduction for the current fiscal year under Chapter 71 transportation reimbursement of several hundred thousands of dollars that would have to be paid by district members if efforts to have the Governor recant were not successful.
Many NMRSC members reflected the sentiment of Ashby representative, Ken Brown, who indicated that he understood and sympathized with the Gentlemen from Pepperell but felt that his primary obligation as a member of the School Committee was to provide the best educational opportunity for the students throughout the NMRS District. 

The School Committee indicated that the NMRSC Budget Sub-Committee had already scheduled a number of meetings to which all BOS board members were welcome; and that the budget sub-committee would make every effort to expedite its deliberations in an effort to provide each board with assessment figures as soon as possible.

The School Committee also informed the BOS members of preliminary discussions with the Town of Lunenburg on the possibility of expanding membership by enlarging the district, an action that would require approval of all parties through an election process.

Dr. Marshall also indicated that such a move would enhance the possibility of significant support from the state trough the SBAB to fund a new building facility for the NMRSD High School which according to the membership of the School Committee is long overdue.      

Thereupon the Joint Committee of the Boards of Selectmen of Ashby, Townsend and Pepperell; and the North Middlesex Regional School Committee concluded its business at 8:40 p.m.

2) Motion to adjourn @ 8:43 p.m.

Motion:  Dan Meunier
Seconded:  Joe Casey
Vote:  Unan

Signed by:  __________________________________

      Joe Casey
Date:  

Date Minutes Approved by Board of Selectmen:  _________________________







